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Dr. Dimitrios Adamis 
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Re. Research Ethics Application 
 

Dear Dr. Adamis, 

 
 
 
 

January 30th 2015 

 

The Research Ethics Committee (REC) at Sligo University Hospital has granted a favourable ethical 
opinion of the study “Biomarkers for cognitive recovery in elderly medical inpatients”. 

Documents reviewed: 

• REC Application Form version 4, dated December 12 2014 
• Information Sheet and consent form version 4, December 12 2014 
• PI CV 

 

The REC requires that approved studies submit an annual report to the REC. The annual report for the 
above study is due on February 2016. 

. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Dr. John Williams 
REC Chairperson 

 
cc. Dr. Geraldine McCarthy, SMHS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mission Statement 
Sligo University Hospital is committed to the delivery of a high quality, patient centred service in a safe, equitable and efficient manner. 

We recognise and value the contribution of each staff member and endeavour to support them in their ongoing development. 


